
 Dates to Remember 

Mon – Fri 2-6 May Whanau Kokoru at camp 

Wednesday 4 May Star Wars dress-up day 

Monday 9 May Board Meeting 

Friday  13 May Whanau hui - yippee! - first one of the year at last!  All are welcome 

Monday 16 May  Student teachers start in Rooms 3, 6 and 9b 

Tuesday 17 May Bayswater Cross Country 

Wednesday  18 May  Waterwise Regatta 

Friday  20 May Pink Shirt Day 

Friday 20 May Last day for Scholastic Book orders Issue 3 

Friday 3 June Teacher Only Day (School closed) 

Saturday 18 June Bayswater Matariki Festival 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Nau mai, haere mai! 
 

On Monday 2 May after 15 months of the last 18 as Acting Principal I was proud to finally call myself Principal of Bayswater 
School.  As I wrote in my letter of application I believe Bayswater School maintains its unique style amongst all the other schools 
on the Peninsula and in a city environment.  We value our uniqueness - our acknowledgement of Te Tiriti o Waitangi and Te Ao 
Maori, our cultural diversity, our tamaiki with high needs, our passion for the environment and our openness to engage in new 
pedagogy and not being afraid to be the first to break ground. We encourage our tamariki to be open and challenging, we 
celebrate all achievements, we are truly collaborative and we are caring.  I hope you will join me in sharing this with our wider 
community as we work together to build our roll after the effects of Covid left many in Auckland leaving for greener pastures! 
 

A couple of my passions are maths and sport, I love a good word or number puzzle and there’s not much more exciting than a 
live game!  Although born an Aucklander I spent five years in Samoa and most of my life in Wellington - I’m still a Hurricanes 
supporter!  My sports growing up were hockey, netball, badminton and cricket but now I play bowls competitively. I also read lots 
- just about any genre!   
 

I love the family feel of Bayswater School and acknowledge the importance of whanau as they are special to me.  My other half 
is Steve, currently filling in as caretaker in his spare time! I have two children Samantha, who is married with a daughter (my 
gorgeous granddaughter), and Michael who is newly engaged!  I look forward to seeing all our Bayswater whanau in school 
helping out, supporting your tamariki and joining in with events. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Covid-19 update 
Thank you everyone for continuing to assist us in keeping our tamariki safe. We still have some positive cases in our school 
community so we ask that adults coming inside wear masks, and are maintaining our hygiene procedures. 
 

Y5/6 Camp 
What fabulous weather they are having at camp! Here are a selection of photos from the first couple of days. Further photos can 
be seen on the school website. 

Marianne Coldham and staff 

3rd May 2022    



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Star Wars Day – Wednesday 4th May 
Dress up as your favourite Star Wars character!   Themed Arts and Crafts in the Library at lunchtime.  May the force be with you! 
 

HHHHaaaappppppppyyyy    BiBiBiBirthdrthdrthdrthdaaaayyyy    ttttoooo………… 
Ellie Finnigan 7yrs and Oscar Manger Woodbridge 6yrs both having birthdays this week. 

 

We hope you both have fun and a wonderful time celebrating with your family and friends! 
 

 



Community Notices 

Guitar and Ukulele Lessons 
Guitar and Ukulele Lessons are available at school, with Dave Gatman from Musiqhub.  If you would like some more 
information, or to enrol your child, please contact Dave on 021 2221456 or dave.gatman@musiqhub.co.nz.   
 

Music Education Centre  

“Do you want your child to learn a musical instrument but find it difficult to make time after school? Convenient Music lessons 
are available here at school. 
 
The Music Education Centre offers specialist instrumental music lessons here on the school grounds each week.  Lessons are 
suitable for all students from 7.5 years of age and can be arranged directly with the Music Education Centre. Please follow the 
link - https://forms.gle/JikEkDNxQiYkJpjw5 to find out more information about lesson fees and to enrol your child.  There are 
limited spaces still available for new students to start in Term 2.  If you have any other questions about the programme, it is best 
to contact the Music Education Centre directly on 0800 89 39 39. 
 

FITNESS CLASSES 
With over 20 years of experience in the fitness industry, Sarah a local Mum of 3 kids, started MUM SQUAD nearly 3 years 
ago with a goal of helping and motivating women to exercise.   
 

Taking the barrier of the gym environment away to make the classes a place where women feel comfortable and 
confident within the community.  Helping all levels of fitness feel success.   
 

A total of 5 classes per week, which are available live at the Stanley Bay School Hall / Devonport Community House  or 
accessible online live or OnDemand via a private FB team page. 
 

For all levels of fitness 
Resistance and Cardio sessions 

 

Bayswater Mums, come try your first week for free! 
 

Sarah Ostergaard - 021 232 7906 
 

 @MUMSQUAD19      @MUMSQUADFITNESS 

 sarah@mumsquadfitness.com  www.mumsquadfitness.com 
 

 
 
 

KICKBOXING 5 – 18 years 
Join the Devonport Stingrays! Soulsprite 
provide’s a safe and friendly environment for 
kids to learn Martial Arts skills.  
 
Your kid’s will love being fitter, stronger, mentally 
resilient and learning powerful techniques. 
 
Classes include bag-work, mitts and pads 
combos, strength training and effective 
technique instruction. www.soulsprite.co.nz 
Enquiries: kate@soulsprite.co.nz  
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Every lunch order has one chance to win. 

 

T&C's – Winner will be selected randomly.  Every order has one chance to win. Open to NZ ezlunch account holders only, at schools 

with lunch service available between 2-6 May.  Flowers may vary from image shown.  Competition ends and one winner will be 

drawn on Friday 6th May 2022 at 11am.  This promotion is in no way sponsored, endorsed, or administered by Facebook or 

Instagram. 



 


